SE Water re Clayhill meeting Thursday 9 February 

Subject: Water main replacement in Clayhill, Rye - South East Water
 
Good afternoon,
 
We’re investing £700,000 to replace approximately 900m of ageing, burst-prone water main in Clayhill, Rye.
 
The existing pipeline has suffered 21 bursts within the last five years, resulting in low pressure or no water for residents which is unacceptable to us. To reduce the likelihood of problems occurring in the future, we will be replacing part of the main between the ‘Rose And Crown’ public house and ‘Jasmine Cottage’.
 
Work is planned to start on Monday 27 February and is expected to take 26 weeks to complete. Our workforce will work as quickly and as safely as possible to complete the project sooner.
 
In order to minimise disruption, construction will be carried out in phases. When one section completes the road will be returned to its original state before we move along to the next stage.
 
As a safety precaution for pedestrians, motorists and our team, we will need to close:
·         B2165 - between the junction with B2088 and Beckley Road (27 February – end of July)
·         B2088 – east of the junction with B2165 and just past the Rose And Crown public house
(End of July – end of August)
·         B2165 junction with B2088 (End of August)
 
We appreciate that road closures are inconvenient for many in the community, but these are essential to protect the public, motorists and our team while they are at work. A diversion route, which has been agreed with East Sussex Council, will be clearly signed for the duration of the work. We would appreciate your support in impressing upon your community the need to adhere to the diversion routes and to not tamper with the road closure. We have staggered the closures to minimise impacts on the community and also have held discussions with local transport providers in regards to timings of each closure.
 
We are holding a public drop in session on Thursday 9 February, at Beckley Village Hall from 5.00pm until 8.00pm. You are more than welcome to attend if you would like to find out more.
 
Your community can stay updated on the project by visiting southeastwater.co.uk/clayhill
 
Thank you in advance for your support while we carry out this vital upgrade to the area’s water supply network.

